
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF VIRTUAL CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD  ON 10th  FEBRUARY 2021
Present:  Cllr Jeremy James, Chair 

      Cllr Derek Holland 
    
      Cllr Julie Melck 

                 Cllr Helen Smith 

                 Cllr Sara Reilly 

                 Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO

                 BCllr Andrew Bearne

927 To Receive Apologies for Absence 
BCllrs Sally Bragg and Derek Poole sent their apologies
928  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered
None declared

929 Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance

930 Borough Councillors’ Reports
Rugby Borough Council are reviewing the rules of conduct for Councillors, and we will be updated about this in due course.  

Discussion of the future organisation of local government in Rugby continues, which will include consultations in due course

Elections will be held on the 6th May for County, Borough and Parish Councillors, and local Crime Commissioners.  The pandemic may necessitate some changes in arrangements for these elections, e.g. more postal voting.

931 Planning
Planning application R19/1097, the proposed Pig Fattening Facility, will be considered at the March meeting of their Planning Committee. Some further slight revisions to the redrafted Parish Council response to be delivered at the Planning Committee meeting will be made and circulated.

There will be no comment on  the application by Ling Hall Quarry to vary the conditions of planning permission RBC/14CM029.
932  Minutes 
The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 13th of January 2021 were approved and will be signed off
933 Reports for information 
Further reports of large numbers of heavy and wide vehicles using Coronation Road on some days have been received from parishioners.  Borough and County Councillors have been contacted about this, and the issue will be investigated further.  

A parishioner has reported  that the growing branches of the trees on the Village Green are are starting to impinge upon the overhead telephone lines.  Warwickshire County Council will be contacted about this. 

It has been noted that some of the blocked drains and gulleys around the parish have been cleared out.

934 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:
a) Outgoing payments
	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Clerk's expenses
	£168.00
	Yes

	Zoom monthly fee
	£14.39
	No

	Christmas Lights expenses
	£232.30
	No

	Streetlight electricity
	£114.38
	Yes

	Hip Hop maintenance (Team Sport and Play)
	£356.40
	No


All payments were approved unanimously and will be signed off.
935  Census 2021
This is due to take place on March 21st and will be publicised on our noticeboard and website, and on Facebook
936 Street light repairs  
Two possible alternative sources of funding for the upgrade of the Parish's street lighting have been identified, a Heart of England Community Foundation grant and Warwickshire County Council's Green Shoots Community Climate Change Fund 2021.  These will now also be applied to along with the interest free Government loan available for this purpose.
937 Play Equipment Repairs 
Wicksteeds, the manufacturers, informed us that their sister company was going to visit and inspect the reported structural fault with the Birds Nest Log Swing in the play area of the Recreation Ground on January 15th.  The outcome of this has not yet been communicated to us, so they will be contacted and asked to update us.

938 Community Items/Village Maintenance
Rugby Borough Council have been contacted about the purchase and installation of a new dog waste bin which will be placed on the southern side of the entrance splay to the sewage pumping plant on Kings Newnham Road.  RBC have added the job to their work schedule.

The annual grant available from Rugby Borough Council to help finance the grass cutting in the Parish will be applied for.

The contractor who cuts the grass on some of the public land in the Parish will be asked to invoice us.

A lower price quotation for pest control has been received, and Councillors voted unanimously to switch to this contractor.

Two quotations have now been received for the annual renewal of our insurance policy due at the end of March.  Our current insurer has supplied the higher of the two quotations, and they will now be contacted to inquire as to whether they are prepared to review this.

925 Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 
None raised

926 Date of Next Meeting 
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as the 10h of March 2021.
Signed: ….........................................      Name (print): ...............................................
Date:   …........................................
